
Cathedral of the Sacred Heart 
Mission Statement: Baptized into the Body of Christ and inspired by the Word of God; we the Parish 

of the Cathedral of the Sacred Heart are called to ongoing growth in our identity as Eucharistic  

people and our mission of spreading God’s Reign of Love by our words and actions 

                                 Third Sunday of Easter April 15, 2018                            Eucharistic Liturgies                                                                                                        
Church Location: 11th Street & Grand Ave.                                                                                   
Office Location: 414 W. 11th Street                                                                                                          Weekdays:  12:00 Noon 

Pueblo, CO  81003-2888                                                                                                     Saturday (Anticipatory Mass):4:00pm          

(719) 544-5175/ Fax : 719-586-9922                                                                                      Sunday: 8:00am, 10:15am and 12Noon 

Email Address: shcathedral@shcathedral.net                                               Holy Days of Obligation:  12:00 Noon and 5:30pm  
Website:www.shcathedral.net                                                             Reconciliation (Confession): 2:30-3:30pm every Saturday                                                                                                      

Holy Hour: First Friday of  every month at 11:00am                                                                                    
Bishop of Pueblo:                                    

Most Reverend Stephen Berg                                                                                                             Director of Faith Formation:                                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                           Marge Ursick Leetch  (ext 17) 

Cathedral Rector:                                                                     marge_1111@yahoo.com                        

Msgr. James F. Koenigsfeld     

Associate:                                                                                                                 Business Manager: Ms. Tess Padilla  (ext. 21)                                                                                                                            

Deacon Dan Leetch                                                                                                                  Admin. Asst: Janeel Valdez (ext 22)                  

                                                                                                                                                      janeelvaldez@shcathedral.net                                                                              

 Director of Music & Liturgy & Diocesan                                                                              Maintenance:  Johnny Mondragon                                                                                                             

Music Director:                                                                                                             Office Hours : Monday –Friday 9am-4pm                                                

Mrs. Deborah Rendon  (ext 15)                                                                                                 (closed from 12-1pm for lunch) 

debrendon@shcathedral.net                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                        

Anointing of the Sick: Call the Parish Office in the event of illness or anticipated hospitalization. 

 
Hospital Visitation: Due to Federal Regulations, our hospitals can no longer supply names or other information about pa-
tients. Therefore, patients and family members must notify the parish if pastoral visits are requested. Both Parkview Medical 
Center and St. Mary Corwin Hospital have priest chaplains and other pastoral staff personnel. 

 
Baptism: Preparation sessions for Parents and Godparents are held four times a year.  Please contact the Parish  
Office concerning preparation sessions and celebration dates for the sacrament of baptism. 

 
Marriage: Engaged couples are invited to call the parish office to make arrangements at least nine months in advance. Per-
sons wishing to have their marriages blessed (validated) should call the office for further details. 

 
Letters of Recommendation are issued to persons who are registered and active members of our Parish. 



ñOur Gift to Godò for  March 30/April 1: updated : 
Envelopes:                              $2,015.00 
Loose:                                     $   528.00 
Total:                                      $2,543.00 
Good Friday:                         $     610.00    
Flowers:                                 $      105.00 
Easter:                                    $ 11,995.00 
Rice Bowls:                            $      381.22 
 
ñ Our Gift to Godò for  April 7/8: 
Envelopes:                                    $ 6,497.00 
Loose:                                           $ 1,468.50 
Total:                                            $ 7,965.50 
 Easter:                                         $ 1,530.00 
Rice Bowl:                                    $      40.00 
 
Cooperative Care is need of rice and pinto beans for the month 
of April. You can place your donated items in the basket in the 
pavilion. Thank you for your generosity . 
 
Our Annual Raffle has begun!! We will  be selling raffle tick-
ets every Saturday and Sunday after all Masses! Tickets will 
also be available at the office during office hours. Good Luck 
to all of you! 
 
Our DMF TREE IS IN THE PAVILION. Please get your pledges 
in so your name can be placed on tree.  

Attention catechists, coaches, and parents!  The Diocese has 
selected CMG Connect to replace Shield the Vulnerable. All dioc-
esan volunteers who work with children and youth are being 
asked to complete the training with the new vendor by June 1.   
Go to CMG and follow the prompts  to sign up.   

Circle of Graceò replaces the safe environment training for chil-
dren and youth.  Training on how to use this program will be of-
fered to parents and catechists on May 17, at St. Pius X  Parish.  
Please plan to attend. 

Its that time of year again for the Hwy Clean-up!! When April 
21, 2018; time 9:00am meet at the Cathedral parking lot. There 
will be a sign up sheet in the pavilion. 

We ask your prayers for parish families & friends.  Ernest, 
Allen, Lilia, Nora, Louie, Lenny, Gina, Gary, Antoinette, Mary, 
Bernadette, Melissa, Mary, Melody, Cathy, Greg Sr, Greg V. III, 
Jerry, Mark, Sylvia, Abraham, Ethyl,  Odelia, Richard, Jennie, 
Celestino, Angelica, Eloy, Anita, Betty, Aliyannah, Joy C, Betty, 
Emily, Kenia, John, Solidad, Maria, Irene, Jennifer,  Rachel, 
Alex, Cordy, Adella, Whitney, Faith, Armando, Lynda, Natalie, 
Tony, Aaden, Eloisa, Stephen,  Henry, Ricky, Xavier, Kathy 
Bolte, Mike, Amaria, Barbara, Dave, Patricia, Deana, Mary K., 
Toni, Joel Rivera, Bea C., Olivia, Dave, Deana, Rosie, Edith, Joel, 
Carol, Ken, Michael , Murph, Chris, Ariana, and  Joshua Cooley 
and family,  Sharon,  Audrianna, Janessa and all those we have in 
our hearts. 

Please remember in your prayers  Bishop Tafoya who recently 
passed and was buried from the Cathedral. Eternal Rest to him 
and Divine Consolation to the members of his family. 

             Mass Intentions of the Week 
Monday,  April 16, Easter Weekday 
12:00 Noon:  Communion Service 
 
Tuesday, April 17, Easter Weekday 
12:00 Noon:  + Eva Faccini  
                   +Henry & Dorothy Pullaro 
                  By Antoinette & Rose Masterantonio 
                                        
Wednesday, April 18, Easter Weekday 
12:00 Noon: + Christopher Duran  
                         by Al & Angie Duran 
 
Thursday, April 19, Easter Weekday 
 12:00 Noon:  +Mary Ida Vigil by Ernie Archuleta 
 
 Friday, April 20, Easter Weekday 
12:00 Noon:  + Virginia Colalancia  
           by Mario & Martha  Nogare 
    
Saturday, April 21, Easter Weekday, Saint Anselm, 
Bishop and Doctor of the Church ( Vigil: Fourth 
Sunday of Easter ) World Day of Prayer 
4:00pm:  + Jean Hiza by David & Mary Lee Lobato 
                    + Sam ñJo Joò Geonetta  
                         by Niece Rosalie Bonfiglio 
           
Sunday, April 22,  Third  Sunday of Easter 
8:00am:  + Johnny Emory by Sandy Martin 
 
10:15am:   +Filandro Gutierrez by Patricia G. 
           +Gertrude Sandoval by Kathleen & Danielle  
                         DeLeon & family 
 
12:00 N:  Cathedral Parishioners 
—-—————————————————–———                 
Today, Sunday, April 15 

§ Digging Deeper  9-10am 

§ HS Faith Formation 1:30-3:30pm 

§ Coffee & Donuts after all Masses 
Monday, April 16 

§ LOM at 9:00am 
Tuesday, April 17 
§ Faith Formation Closing  K-5 6:15-7:30 
§  No ñDigging Deeperò  
Wednesday, April 18 

§ Cantor practices 5:30/bells at 6:15pm 

§  MS Faith Formation  Closing 6:15-7:30pm 

§ Bible Study  6:30-7:30 

§ Womenôs Bible Study ñDavidò at 6:00pm 
Friday, April 20 

§ Contemplative  Prayer  11:45am –1:30 pm 
 Saturday,  April 21 

§ Serra Club  Meeting 9 am 

§  Reconciliation 2:30-3:30pm 
Sunday, April 22 

§ Lyrica Bella Crema Musica Concert at 4pm 
 
 

Cathedral of the Sacred Heart 



     

     A Reflection of  our Beloved Bishop                      
Arthur Tafoya  by Monsignor Jim 

Itôs not often that a priest is able to write an article about his for-
mer bishop.  Usually one or the other is gone before one gets the 
chance.  Bishop Buswell was the bishop when I was ordained; I 
never did think about writing about him at the time of his death 
because I was at home when he passed; by the time I was able to 
return, he was already buried at Roselawn and established as part 
of the lore of the Catholic community. 

Itôs true that Bishop Tafoya did not live here in Pueblo after he 
retired, but nonetheless, he was still part of the diocesan commu-
nity in thought and prayer when Bishop Isern was consecrated 
bishop in 2010 and Bishop Berg in 2014.  Since those bishops are 
both younger than I, Iôll probably never get a chance to reflect 
about them in the bulletin of any parish.  (One of the shocks of 
my life was realizing that bishops could be younger than myself.  
I always thought that they should always be much, much older.) 

Bishop Tafoya came to Pueblo from New Mexico.  In his first 
years here, he went through some very trying times.  A number 
of our priests died, some at a very early age.  He went through 
the fallout of the closing of the schools and the push to start them 
up again.  He ended up in the drink, that is, literally, in the drink, 
of Escalante Creek which was at flood stage; the jeep he was rid-
ing in overturned in the creek and he was thrown out.  He was 
found some time later by workers from the prison system near 
Delta; he was suffering from hypothermia and some prominent 
bruises; doctors said that he escaped with his life. 

In 1996, two of his priests were murdered in their rectory in 
Pueblo.  The bishop had to call for justice and at the same time 
call for mercy for the murderer.  It was a very crazy nervous time 
for the whole diocese, as everyone wondered: was this the act of 
a serial killer or the result of one isolated action.  The bishop had 
to stand outside the rectory practically all night long; he was not 
able to anoint the two priests since the rectory had become a 
crime scene.  It was a very difficult time for him and all the dio-
cese. 

Bishop Tafoya came from very humble beginnings.  He had good 
taste, but he never presented taste as a part of his being bishop.  
He worked hard to get the diocese to plan together through a pro-
gram known as Our Journey Together.  He developed a number 
of councils and commissions.  He was understood, misunder-
stood, lauded and criticized as was anyone in authority in those 
days and now as well.  But he seemed to handle it well.  Once I 
showed him an anonymous letter which had been written to me.  
It was very graphic and filled with vitriolic words.  He said:  
ñLook at this.ò  He pulled from his desk an entire sheaf of letters 
that had been directed to him, calling him everything but bishop.  
I shut up about my troubles. 

God bless you, Bishop.  May you rest in peace. 

 

Lifelong Faith Formation News 
 The 50 days of Easter continue with celebrations of 
Confirmations and 1st Communions. We joyfully con-
gratulate  Genevieve, Sophia, Esperanza, Delaney, 
Ryan, Andres and Xavier  who were Confirmed with 
youth from Holy Family, St. Paul the Apostle and Our 
Lady of Guadalupe/St. Patrick Parishes last Thursday, 
April 12!  Our adults will continue preparing for recep-
tion of the sacrament throughout Easter, receiving the 7-
fold Gift of the Spirit at 2pm on Pentecost Sunday, May 
20. 

First Communion News. Parents and their children 
preparing for First Communion will participate in a re-
treat on Saturday, April 28 from 12 noon – 2:30pm  
Soup lunch will be served.  Please bring one can or 
small bag of your favorite veggie.  Parents, please re-
member to schedule your childôs 1st Communion Inter-
view with Marge soon.  Parents, you have been doing an 
awesome job of preparing your children! Dress Rehears-
al and professional photographs – Tuesday, May 1st.  
Check the schedule for your photo time. 

Closing celebrations!  Parents are responsible for trans-
portation to and from all of these events. 

Grades K-5: Skate City, Tuesday, April 17.  Parents, 
please remain for the skate party to supervise your chil-
dren during the skate party.  This is not a private party. 
Other groups and the general public will be present.    

High School: Sunday, April 29, 1:30-3:30pm, Bowlero 
Lanes.  

Service Opportunities: Just 5é Middle School youth, 
check with Janeel to see if there are any openings for 
this service trip to San Luis! Rice Bowls, COOP Care 

Food and Toilet Paper DriveéThank you for your 
donations!  Your love of neighbor is showing!!  

Adult Formation Information 

Digging Deeper continues to meets on Sundays from 9-
10am in the Cafeteria Conference Room and Tuesdays 
from 6:30-7:30pm. No session this Tuesday, April 17.   

Thank you Gail for facilitating the Thursday evening 
womenôs spirituality group again this year.  We appreci-
ate you! 

The womenôs Bible Study continues on Wednesday 
evening. Thank you Loretta & Joan! 

Fr. Jimôs survey of the Bible continues to meet on 

Wednesday evenings as well! Thank you too! 

The Light Within, our Contemplative Prayer Group, 
meets Fridayôs over the lunch hour, 12:00-1:30pm.   

 

Third Sunday of Easter April 15, 2018 


